
APPROVED 
 

MUNICIPALITY OF MT. LEBANON 
MOBILITY & TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY BOARD 

 
DATE: Tuesday, October 1, 2024 
 
TIME: 6 p.m. 
 
PLACE: Mt. Lebanon Municipality – Room C 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Seth Davis, Charlotte Ford, Lisa Hurm, Taryn Malavite Babb, 
Aaron Lauth, Elizabeth McCabe, John Ragan, Brook Webb. Paul O’Rourke joined on-line. 
 
STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: Police Officer Jeff Bileck, Traffic Engineer Mike Haberman, 
Commissioner Andrew Flynn 
 
1. Meeting Minutes  

The meeting minutes were tabled to the November 4 meeting. 
 

2. Citizen Comments 
Zuzana Ashwell, 308 Hazel Drive, voiced concerns regarding traffic speed on Washington 
Road especially during active school zone times. 
 
Brent Wasko, 1483 Greenmount Avenue, Dormont, feels there is a safety issue in the 200 block 
of Dell Avenue with parking on both sides of the street.  
 

3. Chairperson’s Report 
Mr. Davis said this is the Week without Driving and encouraged Mt. Lebanon residents to 
participate. He discussed concerns with drivers’ habits in active school zones. He also 
discussed the Active Transportation Plan and how streets such as Dell Avenue may benefit 
from that plan. 
 

4. Commission Liaison Report 
Commissioner Flynn said the budget process has begun and invited the board members to 
attend budget workshops.  
 

5. Staff Liaison Report 
There was no staff liaison report. 
 

6. Sub-Committee Reports 
a. Capital budget 

There was no report. 
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b. Policy 
Mr. Ragan reported there should be a policy for the citizen street improvement to present 
to the board very soon. The sub-committee was encouraged to meet again to work on the 
core intent and questions raised while drafting the policy before presenting it to the board. 

 
7. Old Business 

There was no old business. 
 

8. New Business 
a. Street Reconstruction List 

Mr. Davis tabled discussion because the list public works put together regarding a five-
year project on the streets to be reconstructed is not yet available. 
 

b. Street Design Sub-Committee 
Ms Hurm moved, and Mr. O’Rourke seconded to create a street design sub-committee. The 
motion carried unanimously. 
 

c. Scrubgrass Traffic Calming 
Mr. Haberman of Gateway Engineers gave a presentation regarding short-term and long-
term traffic calming measures. 
 
Victoria Meister, 736 Scrubgrass Road, is concerned about car speeds on Scrubgrass Road. 
 
Blaine Lucas, 744 Scrubgrass Road, voiced his concerns about speed and safety on 
Scrubgrass Road. 
 
Maureen Kovalcik, 562 Oxford Boulevard, asked about an update for speed control on 
Kelso Road. Ms Hurm said Kelso Road is the first street on the board’s recommendations 
for sidewalks. 
 
Lindie Droulia, 300 Gilkeson Road, said she is concerned about pedestrian access to the 
new Timbercreek steps going to Inglewood Drive. 
 
Ms Hurm moved, and Mr. Davis seconded to accept all recommendations including the 
bump out of the intersection area, and on-going collection of speed data for Scrubgrass 
Road. The motion carried unanimously. 
 

9. Announcement of Next Meeting Date and Time 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Mt. Lebanon Mobility & Transportation Board is 
Monday, November 4, 2024, (note date change) at 6:00 p.m. All municipal meetings have a 
Zoom webinar component to enable residents to attend meetings virtually. 

 
10. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 


